
23 February 2023 

Public Interest Disclosure Review Secretariat 
Strategic Policy and Legal Services 
Department of Justice and Attorney-General 
GPO Box 149 
BRISBANE  QLD  4001 

By email: PIDActReview@justice.qld.gov.au 

Dear Secretariat, 

RE: QIMR Berghofer Submission to the Review of the Public Interest Disclosure Act 2010 
(Qld) 

QIMR Berghofer is a Queensland statutory body and one of the largest and most successful medical 
research institutes in Australia. QIMR Berghofer welcomes the review of the Public Interest 
Disclosure Act 2010 (Qld) (“the PID Act”). QIMR Berghofer considers that, in order to best achieve 
the objects of the PID Act, amendments are required to: 

1. expand the definition of public officer; and
2. allow for public interest disclosures to be made to third party hotlines.

1. Expansion of definition of public officer

Students 
The current definition of public officer does not extend the protections of the PID Act to students, 
past employees and volunteers, creating a marked disincentive for such persons to make disclosures 
in relation to wrongdoing.  

QIMR Berghofer, and the medical research industry more broadly, rely heavily on the participation 
of higher degree students in research programs. These students are not enrolled at QIMR Berghofer 
but are placed at the Institute through an arrangement with the students’ tertiary education provider. 
Students generally spend considerable time in research laboratories, providing them with a valuable 
insight into QIMR Berghofer employees’ compliance with some of the Institute’s areas of greatest 
risk, including: 

a. research ethics principles and approvals;
b. workplace health and safety requirements;
c. hazardous chemical regulations; and
d. drug and poisons regulations.

Research placements are essential for the attainment of students’ qualifications and are fiercely 
competitive. Furthermore, a large proportion of students at QIMR Berghofer are from international 
universities and their right to live and work in Australia is often tied to their placement at the Institute. 

Submission 22






